
 

January 12, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2437 by Representative Becker 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2437 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Current law establishes the last Saturday in July of each year as the National Day of the 

Cowboy in Kansas.  The law directs the Governor to annually issue a proclamation asking state 

officials to display the United States flag on all state buildings and to display the National Day of 

the Cowboy flag on the grounds of the state capitol building on the last Friday in July.  HB 2437 

would amend the law to change the National Day of the Cowboy to the fourth Saturday in July of 

each year.  The Governor would then ask state officials to display the United States flag on all 

state buildings and to display the National Day of the Cowboy flag on the grounds of the state 

capitol building on the Friday immediately preceding the National Day of the Cowboy. 

 

 Passage of HB 2437 would not have a fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Justin Law, Agriculture  


